Town residents question... ...developer

They stand up for their neighbors

Shirley Baillie and Sandy Gardner are not neighbors nor are they particularly close friends but these two women are united in their concerns and worries about the proposed subdivision development planned for the Lane property situated behind the Lane Court.

These two women, along with a number of other concerned citizens, expressed their views at Tuesday night's subsidiary planning board meeting. They left the meeting dissatisfied and somewhat disillusioned.

"I felt that all my questions were not satisfactorily answered. Either the councillors didn't know the answers or they didn't want to give us the answers," stated Mrs.

"We couldn't seem to get any straight answers from them. We asked them about

crosion problems, if there would be any; water problems, if there would be any: questioned them about walkways etc. If they had answered us satisfactorily we wouldn't be still so upset. We didn't learn anything at that meeting," stated Mrs. Gardner.

Mrs. Balllie, living on Edward Street will not be directly affected by the subdivision however, she was concerned enough about the matter to become involved.

"I'm not at all against subdivisions. I'm safe here and I want to see new houses built in Georgetown. I'm just trying to make sure that the subdivision will be built on safe land and that it will not harmfully affect the surrounding neighbors. "Look at what happened on Metcalfe Court. The people bought new homes only to later find that their backyards were croding. And what were they

told? Put up a retaining wall. I don't want that sort of thing to happen in this newly planned subdivision."

Mrs. Gardner a resident of Lane Court held the same views. "I'm not against subdivisions at all. Nor am I against a subdivision planned to be built below us. I'm just concerned that everything and every aspect is checked into.

"If they build right below us will there be a water runoff problem? Are they going to get rid of the trees one day that whole bank will land on someone's house. These are the questions which were asked and these are the questions which were not answered

"Way down deep I think that the councillors know what they are doing, but why then don't they let the people know? And if they don't know what they are doing, then there is a problem."

"Sixty thousand dollars is a lot of money to pay for a home and a hunk of property especially if you find one day that that hunk of property is not there any more because it has eroded," concluded Mrs. Garner.

"It's just that I'm concerned about how much checking is done concerning a sub-division. These people who one day will be buying these homes, have to be protected. I don't know who's to blame for all this but all of us at that meeting felt that we were treated as a bunch of children who knew nothing. It just seemed to me that not enough was known about this matter,' explained Mrs. Baillie.

"Maybe I'm making a mountain out of a molehili. Maybe everyone knows the answers but why didn't they answer us?" concluded Mrs. Balllie.



"I AM JUST CONCERNED," stated Sandy Gardner a resident of Lane Court. Mrs. Gardner overlooks the Lane property where the newly proposed sub-division is planned to be located.

upsets residents

The installation of a private swimming

Councillor Morrow told town council

During the work, approximately 15 loads

"The place is a mess," he said noting that

pool behind a Regan Crescent home has upset

area residents and Councillor Ric Morrow.

Monday night that the contractor installing

the pool had received approval from the town

to cross its property to get to the site where

of fill were dumped onto the town property

and a town fence was removed. That fence,

although the work has been completed, has

still not been replaced, said Councillor

the dirt was dumped on property that the

town had recently paid to have resodded. "I

understand that it's next to impossible to get

anything else to grow on that fill short of

New pool

the pool was to be installed.

of it done."

He is following the guidelines

To the members of the subsidiary planning board the presentation made to them and to the members of the public last week by developer Michael Malik did not present any major questions.

For them it was the second time they have heard a full description of the plans for the subdivision. They also knew the full process a plan of subdivision must go throughcomplete with numerous checks and counterchecks-prior to getting even tentative approval from planning board.

Tentative approval, planning board chairman Ernie Sykes told the public is the only thing the plans have received thus far from the town.

Town planner Mario Venditti gave those present a quick rundown of just what steps a developer must take prior to removing the first shovelful of dirt for the first house. Besides constant review by the town's planning staff most plans of subidivision must also be sent to the Credit Valley Conservation Authority for the recommendations of its staff of planners, he explained.

If town and conservation authority engineers approve it is then sent to the subsidiary planning board for its initial recommendations. That is the present status of the Malik proposal.

Should the board then add its approval then, and only then Mr. Malik pointed out to the audience, will the developer undertake soil tests to determine if his plans are feasible. The results of those soil tests must, in turn be approved by the town engineer if any building is to take place on any lot.

"Saleguards are built into the system," commented Councillor Sykes, "which protect the buying public."

Mr. Malik explained that the high cost of soil tests necessitated waiting until his plans had received at least tentative approval from the planning board before beginning.

"If we build a home and then sell it and if there's any technical flaw at all with it, we will be responsible for it," he said.

"There are numerous building codes and standards which we must meet and they all are there to protect the people."

North Halton needs nursing home facilities

To the Editor of the Herald: The majority of people are not aware of the existing problems regarding the shortage of nursing home beds North Halton. awareness' of the problem comes only to light when individuals find themselves in

the 'situation where active hospitals can no longer help, and pressure is put on the family to find a nursing home for their loved ones.

Dangerous intersection

To the Editor of the Herald: I am writing in regard to the Maple Ave. and Deirex Blvd intersection. I had the misfortune of walking past on Friday afternoon at 3:40 p.m.

This intersection is a complete havoc at this time. I couldn't believe it! Cars and buses and children all trying to cross or turn. I just stood and watched for a few minutes in disbelief. This is the crossing my child has to use each day.

Then right before my eyes an accident occurred. This really shock me up. I have another child who is to enter kindergarten next year and is supposed to use this very crossing. There is no way that I would feel safe sending her unescorted to this crossing.

I had no fears when the other children started school because they had a crossing right by the school and it was certainly a lot safer. I know the parents in this area tried unsuccessfully last year to have the crossing guard back.

Do we have to wait until someone is killed before we get one back or have lights installed? I did not wait around after the accident so I don't know if anyone was seriously

I thank God my children weren't involved but it could very easily happen if something is not done right away to solve this serious problem.

Carol Hall

For instance, our local residents who are admitted to Guelph hospitals in the county of Wellington, naturally wish to return to their own environment, which is North Halton. Where can they go? The same applies to the Georgetown hospital. Where

can they go? Queen's Park tells us there are 151 vacant nursing home beds in Halton County. Halton Manor does not have these mystical vacancies, and I certainly do not have them!! Our local candidates evade

The ministry of health has been approached since 1972 with building plans for the establishment of 60 beds at the Kelly Nursing Home in Acton. The answer that we received is that beds are not needed in this

An article in the Toronto Star and a television debate between Mr. Davis and Mr. Nixon mentioned a \$12 increase for old age pensioners. Good, now may I mention the the problem, by just ignoring last increase for old age it, hoping maybe it will vanish. pensioners in nursing homes?

Please note! In March of 1975 the old age pension amounted to \$204.27 plus a guaranteed supplement of \$26.23 for a grand total of

\$230.50. In a nursing home the

government in March paid \$11.55 and the resident pald But just let the problem hit \$5.45 dally, leaving the patient close to home and I bet the with \$67 on a 30 day basis. tune would be different! The increase in April 1975 for old age pensioners jumped to \$213.97. Also the guaranteed supplement increased to \$30.01, total amount being

> Now nursing home rates are set by the government and nursing homes receive a raise. The portion paid by the government jumped from portion payed by the pensloners jumped from \$5.45 to \$5.90. The increase paid by the preserve and build what is pensioner amounts to \$13.50 a good for the community and

month so really the increase contact Mr. Lewis. received amounted to \$198 per month or 6c a day. That wouldn't buy bubble gum even.

Now what portion of this new \$13 increase is the government

purchase two sticks of gum. The Davis government with health care costs. Would it not be logical for the local Public Health Service to in-

The three candidates were \$11.55 to \$12.60 while the informed of this situation. May I state? Mr. Johnson pledges to Nursing Home.

Mr. Reed is aware of this situation but can do nothing unless elected.

Mr. Dawkins was not aware of the great need for nursing going to tell nursing homes to homes in the area but assures take when they receive a rise me he will fight alone if which is inevitable. Maybe the necessary for the betterment old age pensioners could of all concerned, Mr. Kerr, our former MPP has a file of information on this issue which seems also to be concerned will be available for Mr. Dawkins to act upon when he is elected for this term.

May the provincial governspect nursing homes in ment in the future realize that regards to all inspections other North Halton is good enough, than finance and tribunal rich enough, and progressive cheugh, to warrant a new building for their nursing home patients on the premises of the well-established Kelly

Kath Kelly having to have another expensive re-sodding

DR. R. D. PETRIE

Announces the opening of his

Office of Family Practice in the

Georgetown Medical Centre

1A Princess Anne Drive

TUESDAY, SEPT. 2nd 1975 Telephone 877-0123

KENNEDY DENTURE CLINIC

6 Kennedy Rd. S. (Hwy. 7 & Kennedy) Brampton

453-7737

SPECIALIZING IN DENTURES

SPECIALIST: Garth Officer, D.T. (Therapist) B.SC.

FREE CONSULTATIONS



FALLFASHION "Kickoff" JOHN GILBERT & GAIL ROWE (CHUM PERSONALITY) Bramalea City Centre

FASHION CO-ORDINATOR

Bramalea Civic Centre

WED. SEPT. 24, THURS. SEPT. 25 FRI. SEPT. 26 AT 7:30 P.M.

LESTER B. PEARSON THEATRE

TICKETS AVAILABLE AT TICKETS BRAMALEA CITY CENTRE INFORMATION BOOTH

> **LESTER B. PEARSON THEATRE** PLEASE INQUIRE ABOUT SPECIAL GROUP RATES



YOUR TOTAL SHOPPING CONCEPT

HWY. 7 & DIXIE RD.

LIMEHOUSE PUBLIC SCHOOL SHERIDAN COLLEGE PRESENTS THE LIGHTED SCHOOLHOUSE

FALL PROGRAM 7-10 p.m. — Rural and Urban Planning (5 sessions) ... MONDAYS 7-10 p.m. — Batik and Tye Dyeing (5 sessions) 7-10 p.m. - Gardening (5 sessions)

TUESDAY5

7-10 p.m. · Painting in Oils 61 (10 sessions) 7-10 p.m. - Painting In Water Colors (10 sessions)

7-10 p.m. - Ceramics for Intermediates (10 sessions) 7-10 p.m. - Creative Stitchery (5 sessions)

1:30-4:30 p.m. - Ceramics for Beginners (10 sessions) 1:30-4:30 · Weaving (10 sessions)

WEDNESDAYS

7-10 p.m. - Cake Decorating (5 sessions) 7-10 p.m. - Quilling (5 sessions) 1:30-4:30 p.m. - Macrame and Off-Loom Weaving (5 sessions)

7-10 p.m. · Photography (10 sessions) THURSDAYS 7-10 p.m. - Parapsychology (5 sessions)

7-10 p.m. · Pattern Draughting (5 sessions) 7-10 p.m. - Food Nutrition (5 sessions) FRIDAYS 7-10 p.m. Small Engines (5 sessions) 7-10 p.m. Real Estate (5 sessions)

Courses start Tuesday, October 14, 1975. Afternoon Courses . 1:30 . 4:30 p.m. Evening Courses - 7:00 - 10:00 p.m.

FEES: 5 sessions - \$15.00 10 sessions - \$30.00

Materials (Ceramics & Macrame) \$5,00

REGISTRATION

Complete and return the attached form to Sheridan College, Include Fee. You may also register at the heridan Trailer. Open House, Limehouse, 2 p.m. to 9 p.m. Monday, September 29, 1975.

MAIL TO:

COMMUNITY SERVICES DIVISION - SHERIDAN COLLEGE 98 Church St. E., Brampton, Ontario L6V 1G6

Telephone: City-Town : Courses which I wish to register

Please make cheques payable to Sheridan College. For further information please contact: Sheridan College 459-7533 (Community Services)